
  

 

Bel Mare Condominium Association, Inc. 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

June 23, 2022 

 

 
 

A meeting of the Board of Directors of Bel Mare Condominium Association, Inc. was held on Thursday, 

June 23, 2022 in the 2nd Floor Social room located at 130 Riviera Dunes Way.  Keith Grady, Jeff 

Winsler, and Morris Bencini were present in person, Joe Rizkallah and Dave Peterson were present via 

conference facility, constituting a quorum of the Board.   Toni Giliberti, LCAM, Onsite Manager; Marie 

Sargeant, Assistant Property Manager and Brian Miller, Maintenance Supervisor represented Castle 

Group. 

 

Call to Order 

Mr. Grady called the meeting to order at 3:02 PM. 

 
Proof of Notice 

Toni Giliberti certified that proper notice was given. 

 

President Grady explained that the meeting was an informational workshop and address items spoken 

about in the past and perhaps some new items.  We have continued the items contained on the June 21, 

2022 “Identical” Agenda, beginning with #7. 

 

President’s Report 

 

President Grady welcomed all in attendance and stated that he would provide a President’s Message at the 

July 26, 2022 Board of Directors Meeting.  

 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

 

The Seacoast CD matured, a $267,558.74 check was sent to Castle to be deposited in the UBS Investment 

account. 

 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

None at this time. 

 

MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT REPORT 

 

None at this time. 

 

Items of discussion and consideration: 

 

 

 

 



  

7. Allow motorcycle operations on BelMare property 

 

After discussion, and history of why the motorcycles are excluded in out Documents,  it was decided that 

if a Becker Ballot Vote will be put together, Joe Rizkallah would be happy to volunteer in putting 

together verbiage to present to the Owners. 

 

8._Restrict the number of permitted rental units within BelMare. 

 

Discussion took place and “Rental Limitations” was a past topic at the Board of Directors meeting on 

December 16, 2014.  Keith Grady put together, and read to the audience, a statement he would like to be 

included on a Becker Ballot which can be edited by fellow Board Members.  (Copy attached to these 

Minutes).  Discussion took place on “capping” the number of rentals. 

 

Other items to be considered would be the requirement of ownership of 24 months prior to being 

permitted to rent.  Keith Grady volunteered to write up a narrative to present to the Association Attorney 

prior going to the Owners of Bel Mare. 

 

9.  Pet Policy  

 

The Board will “Designate” a pet relief area at the July 26, 2022 Board meeting. 

 

10.  East Property Grading 

 

Subsequent to more information, a Becker Ballot Vote to Owners will include the Grading, Sod, 

Irrigation program, followed by Fencing of the East Property. 

 

 

Adjournment 

 

With no more business to come before the Board, Mr. Grady moved that we Adjourn the meeting at 4:28 

P.M,  Seconded by Morris Bencini.  All in Favor.  The motion carried unanimously. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Toni Giliberti, LCAM, Onsite Property Manager 

On Behalf of Bel Mare Condominium Association, Inc. 






